THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

October 30, 1941

Dear Amon:

I have your letter and note your request about the belt and the silver ash tray. I have asked Tommy Qualters to try and get both of them so that they may be sent to you for the repairs and refinishing you suggest. We shall do this as soon as possible and will let you know when they are on the way.

Thanks for forwarding the letter of Mrs. M. W. Armistead. It is such fine expressions of patriotism and loyalty of the American people that are most gratifying to the President. We appreciate your interest in letting us have an opportunity to read her letter.

With kind regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Secretary to the President

Amon G. Carter, Esq., Fort Worth Star-Telegram, Fort Worth, Texas.

